STATE OF WASHINGTON
—= OFFICE OF GOVERNOR JAY INSLEE =—

November 1, 2024

Major General Gent Welsh

The Adjutant General
Washington Military Department
Building 1

Camp Murray, WA 98430-5000

Re:  Activation of Washington National Guard assets to support public safety activities related
to the 2024 Elections.

Dear Major General Welsh:

Based upon general and specific information and concerns regarding the potential for violence or
other unlawful activity related to the 2024 general election, I want to ensure we are fully
prepared to respond to any potential additional civil unrest of the type described in RCW
38.08.040 occurring within Washington State leading up to, on, and potentially extending
beyond November 5, 2024, the date of the 2024 general election.

The U.S. Department of Homeland Security has warned that threats to election infrastructure
during the 2024 election cycle remains high. The southwest region of Washington state has
already experienced specific instances of election-related unrest. On October 28, 2024, an
incendiary device was set off in a drop box in Vancouver, Washington, damaging or destroying
hundreds of ballots, and a similar device targeted a ballot box in Portland, Oregon.

In response to the situation described above and the potential for further violence and illegal
activity, I am directing the Washington National Guard (WANG) to prepare to provide critical
public safety support by activating necessary Washington National Guard personnel in a standby
status. In this role, the WANG will support local law enforcement and the Washington State
Patrol as needed. Our state depends on these skilled individuals for critical support to protect the
public health, safety, and welfare, to include support necessary to protect vital infrastructure
related to carrying out free and fair elections and to respond to any unrest related to the 2024
general election.

Preparation to respond to civil unrest of the type already experienced will also require state level
coordination and the activation of additional support functions within Washington’s Emergency
Management System.

Under RCW 38.08.040, T am authorized to order the Washington National Guard, or any part

thereof, into active service of the State to perform such duty as I deem proper when required for
the public health, safety, or welfare and to prepare for events described in RCW 38.08.040. I find

P.0. Box 40002 - Olympia, Washington 98504-0002 - (360) 902-4111 - www.governor.wa.gov



Major General Gent Welsh
November 1, 2024
Page 2

that such preparation, and this activation of the Washington National Guard, is required now for
the protection of the public health, safety, or welfare of Washington State agencies and the
people they serve.

Therefore, I, Jay Inslee, Governor of the state of Washington, pursuant to RCW 38.08.040 and in
response to the above-referenced request, and believing such action is necessary for preserving
public health, safety and welfare, order into temporary active state service for up to four days,
beginning Monday, November 4, 2024, as many members of the Washington National Guard as
may be necessary and deemed appropriate for the circumstances described above in the opinion
of The Adjutant General of the Washington State Military Department to support public safety
efforts related to the 2024 elections, as well as activation of support functions within
Washington’s Emergency Management System.

This order of activation expires at 12:01 a.m. on November 8, 2024.

Very truly yours,

Govethor



